Pittsburgh Presbytery
Plan for Pilot Program for On-line Minutes Readings
Due to the on-going Covid-19 pandemic, the Ecclesiastical Committee is asking Clerks of Session to volunteer to participate in a pilot program for electronic records exchange and review.  The presbyteries within the Synod of the Trinity used a similar method for the past two years and found that it worked well.  
To participate, a clerk of session must be able to take part in a video conference and be willing to share a PDF or Word copy of their session’s 2020 minutes together with the completed Record of Examination of Session Minutes and Record of Examination of Rolls and Registers form with another clerk of session matched by the presbytery.  Fillable PDF versions of the forms will be available on the presbytery website, or the forms may be printed, completed, and scanned.  Rolls and Registers need not be copied or scanned.
Clerks of session will sign up to participate with the presbytery and be matched with a partner. The clerks will exchange copies of their minutes and completed forms and arrange a mutually convenient time to meet via video conference.
During the video conference, clerks will discuss the results of their review of the minutes, address any questions that may have arisen, and show that the rolls have been updated as indicated on the review form. Copies of the completed review forms would be sent to the partner church and to the presbytery (or sent to the presbytery to be scanned if a clerk does not have access to a scanner).
